
Cricket	NSW	Development:	Application	number	SSD-10354	

To	whom	it	may	concern,	

The	NSW	Combined	Catholic	Colleges	(NSWCCC)	strongly	supports	the	Community	and	Cricket	
Centre	of	Excellence	at	Sydney	Olympic	Park.	

The	new	State	of	the	Art	development	will	have	a	strong	community	focus	with	the	multi-lane	
indoor	centre	available	to	school	groups	and	representative	teams.	

And	the	location	of	the	centre	at	Sydney	Olympic	Park	is	the	demographic	centre	of	Sydney,	making	
it	more	accessible	to	our	many	schools	in	Sydney’s	Western	Suburbs.	

Cricket	is	an	important	part	of	our	school	sports	program	and	significant	driver	over	summer	to	
encourage	our	students	to	stay	fit	and	healthy.	

Ours	schools	will	have	the	opportunity	to	enhance	our	students’	skills	and	their	interest	in	sport	
thanks	to	this	new	centre.	

This	is	particularly	so	for	the	rapidly	growing	number	of	our	female	students	showing	an	interest	in	
cricket.	

That	interest	could	be	enhanced	with	the	opportunity	to	train	alongside	some	of	the	best	male	and	
female	cricketers	in	NSW	and	Australia.	

NSWCCC	commend	this	development.	

For	further	information	please	contact	Troy	Nuske,	NSWCCC	Cricket	Convenor	on	0421847041	or	via	
email	troy.nuske@syd.catholic.edu.au	
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